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ñSharing our knowledgeð a resource by our members for our membersò 

Perhaps itôs my old age, but 2020 just seems like such a long 
way away and a crazy year!  I just canôt wrap my brain 
around that we are already almost there.  If you remember 
way backéway backéthe DHHS launched Healthy People 
2020.  Well, here we are only 3 years out and how are we 
doing?  Are we on track to meet those objectives or do we 
have a long way to go?  Or honestly did you forget all about 
this initiative? Quick refresher, Healthy People 2020 was 
launched following Healthy People 2010.  The overarching 
goals are to: 
1.Attain high-quality, longer lives free of preventable dis-
ease, disability, injury, and premature death.  
2.Achieve health equity, eliminate disparities, and improve 
the health of all groups. 
3 Create social and physical environments that promote 
good health for all. 
4 Promote quality of life, healthy development, and healthy 
behaviors across all life stages.  (healthypeople2020.org) 
Healthy People 2020 then merges off to sub indicators to 
how our population is doing on the specifics of life.  You 
can see all of it here  https://www.healthypeople.gov/2020/
data-search/midcourse-review/lhi 
Healthy People 2020ôs mid-course review has some interest-
ing details for those of us in health and fitness education.  
There are several parts of the study that indicate things are 
getting better but many that indicate we are just getting 
worse-ugh.  Here are some of the highlights or lowlights: 
Diabetes A1C levels, that are greater than 9%, has little to 
no change; Suicide deaths increasing; Adolescents with ma-
jor depressive episode in last 12 months increasing; Obesity 
among children and adults has little to no change.; Adults 
meeting aerobics and/or strength training guidelines target 
met; Binge drinking in the past month has little to no 
change; Adult and child smoking has decreased or met tar-
get; So what does this mean for us as educators?   
It means that we need to re-evaluate where we spend our 
time.  Data driven curricula and research based programing 
is how we can make effective changes in our own schools, 
businesses, and facilities.   Take a look at your programing 
and make the changes that will impact your population and 
help them become the healthy people we are hoping for in 
2020. Yours in health, Heather Cunningham M.Ed, 
CHES, CPT, President 

  
Presidentôs Message: h_cunningham1@comcast.net  Advocacy Efforts & Tools Around ESSA Legislation 

Mary Ellen Alger, President-elect; mealger@nec.edu 
 

I was pleased to attend the 2017 SHAPE America Con-
vention in Boston. Despite the untimely arrival of a big 
snowstorm, thousands made it to Boston to be rewarded 
with outstanding programming, fun socials, great net-
working opportunities, & as always, a great location in 
Boston! One of the most informative sessions that I at-
tended was presented by Carly Wright, Senior Manager 
of Advocacy at SHAPE America. Her presentation was 
titled the ñTop 10 ESSA Advocacy Tools to Boost Your 
HPE Program!ò As the session began, Carly invited 
those attending to comment on what their respective 
states were doing to advocate for health and physical 
education. Many voiced concerns about not feeling em-
powered to speak out individually, or unsure of how to 
organize advocacy efforts at their local district level. 
Others shared their efforts at the state and district levels, 
highlighting both successes and challenges.  The strong-
est message was TO GET INVOLVED!  
What is ESSA? The Every Student Succeeds Act 
(ESSA) identifies school health and physical education 
as part of a studentôs ñwell-rounded education,ò along 
with other subjects such as art, music, civics, science 
and more. This new federal education legislation pro-
vides increased access to funds for health and PE pro-
grams (including professional development) and allows 
states and school districts to set their own priorities for 
funding and accountability.  ESSA requires broad stake-
holder engagement in order to implement comprehen-
sive and effective state and school district plans. (http://
www.shapeamerica.org/advocacy/essa.cfm) 
What can HPE educators do?  
Sample Resources for Health and Physical Educators:  
1) Become the ESSA expert at your school ï free 
eGuide available at http://www.shapeamerica.org/
advocacy/essa-free-e-guide.cfm 
2) Check the concise 1 page ESSA Fact Sheet ï  
3) Review the Title IV, Part A Fact Sheet on Student 
Support and Academic Enrichments Grants 
4) Access the NH State Advocacy Toolkit - http://
portal.shapeamerica.org/advocacy/StateToolkits/
New_Hampshire_Toolkit.aspx 
5) Use the ESSA Support letter and template to write 
to key stakeholders in New Hampshire.  http://
www.shapeamerica.org/advocacy/essa.cfm        Page 2 
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6) Share the PE and Health = Student Success Advo-
cacy Sheet with key administrators in your district     
http://www.shapeamerica.org/advocacy/essa.cfm 
7) Check out the ESSA and SHAPE America videos - 
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?
list=PL0t0JCZmiMXwo8yCJ8imTkzMmR0-P-tKb 
8) Use this online form template to write to your 
members of Congress - http://www.congressweb.com/
shapeamerica/7 
9) Visit the SHAPE America Legislative Action Cen-

ter at www.shapeamerica.org/advocacy  to contact 

your state members of Congress to ask for 

#MoreTitleIV!  

How can HPE educators communicate?  
Advocate Communication tools ï 
ü Email key stakeholders, i.e. District Superinten-

dent, State Education Commissioner 

ü Facebook  

ü Twitter  

ü Snapchat 

ü Attend a district wide forum  

ü Attend a Department of Education hearing  

ü Talk with your school principal,district superinten-

dent  

See the full list of tools and web links available at http://
www.shapeamerica.org/advocacy/essa.cfm/ 
I encourage every NHAHPERD member to check out 
these resources and make a commitment to take at least 
one action step to advocate for HPE. No action is too 
small or insignificant, especially if we all play a part. 
Share your efforts and successes with your colleagues to 
encourage others to take a step.  
 

 

Aaron Hartð2017 Keynote Presenter 
 

Aaron is the creator of OPEN &  the Director of Educational 
Programs for US Games. He has co-authored several national-
ly recognized PE curriculum projects & specializes in web-
based content delivery. Aaronôs passion for equity of access & 
community empowerment began 20 years ago & has contin-
ued to guide his professional journey. He began his teaching 
career as a NY City public school teacher & is currently a part
-time faculty member in 
SUNY Cortlandôs PE 
Department. Aaron 
joined the US 
Games family in 2014 
& the OPEN movement 
began. Currently, OPEN 
serves more than 18,000 
members with an equity 
impact of nearly 10 mil-
lion students. More than 
22,000 free curriculum 
documents are down-
loaded from OPEN-
PhysEd.org every 
month. 

óMake Active Healthy Living Your Adventureô 
Melody Gray, graymelody2@gmail.com 

 
Our conference theme this year is óMake Active 

Healthy Living Your Adventureô. Your executive board has 
been working hard to provide interesting & engaging present-
ers for you this year. This is a great opportunity for you to 
learn something new from other professionals in your field 
and network.  At his point we have 43 definite sessions lined 
up and several more who are interested in joining us.  
Some of the topics we can look forward to thus far a

 ¶ Adventure Education 

¶ Play 

¶ Dance 

¶ Tennis 

¶ Golf 

¶ Somatics 

¶ NH education update 

¶ Drums Alive 

¶ US games OPEN activities 

¶ US Games OPEN 8 Global Challenge 

¶ Mindfulness in the Classroom 

¶ Skateboarding 

¶ Snowboarding  

¶ Girls On The Run NH  

¶ K-12 Competencies 

¶ Intro to DBL Ball 

¶ Critical thinking 

¶ Grant writing 

¶ Organization in PE 
Professional development opportunity!!! ï Be a pre-
senter!!! Do you have a unit plan that you would like to 
share? Have you collaborated with other teachers to 
teach a special program and want to share that pro-
cess? How about a special interest area such as dance, 
nutrition, or an afterschool program that others could 
learn from. Want to spend two days with your colleges 
in beautiful Waterville Valley? We welcome all that are 
interested in presenting, so start brainstorming now! 
Registering a presentation is easy!! 
1. Fill out the presenter sheet in the newsletter ïor- 
find it on our web sight.2. Send by US mail to: Melo-
dy Gray, 244 Wibird Street, Portsmouth NH 03801   
-or-  Fill out electronic copy from website & send via 
email to: graymelody2@gmail.com 3. Any questions 
contact: Melody Gray: graymelody2@gmail.com or 
(603) 254-5259 
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                        May 26, 2017      
                 White Park, Concord, NH 

 

Granite Walk of Ages: The ñGranite Walk of Agesò is a statewide health initiative, centered on 
bringing together towns, cities, schools, organizations and businesses in New Hampshire.  

This walk focuses on prevention, decreased physical inactivity, and increased employee health.                               
Use this as your óTrial Mileô for the 90-Day Challenge*, beginning June 1st! 

 
 
 

           
 
 
 

 ____ Individual registration ï I will participate in the kick-off event in Concord/White Park on May 26. 
     ___ Group/Team registrationïWe will participate in the kick-off event in Concord/White Park May 26. 
   ___ Individual/Group Registration as a Satellite Event May 26, 2017 

To register on-line as an individual or group for the GWA/Concord, NH ï Contact: 
Dianne Rappa by May 6 - drappa@valley.net; 603-747-2408(F); 603-747-3508 w/?ôs 

(To register as a satellite event for the GWA please specify below ï Thank you!!) 

nhmoves.org 

Agenda for Granite Walk of Ages 
10 am ï 10:30  Sign-in Registration at White Park 
10:30 ï 11:00   1 mile walk to State House for reading of the Proclamation 
11:15am           Walk around Capitol & Return walk to White Park  

Registrant Name/Team Contact: 
  

Company/organization/school: 
  
Address/city/zip: 
  

Phone Number: 
  
Email: 
  

Expected # Participants: 
(for schools and groups) 

*To register for the 90 Day Challenge, visit: www.nhmoves.org/90daychallenge, complete and submit the 
online registration form. Within a week youôll receive the 90 Day Challenge Passport in an email. It is FREE, 
easy to participate, and good for your health. Use the Passport to track your daily activity and for free access 
to select State Parks. See Passport for eligibility details. 

mailto:drappa@valley.net
http://www.nhmoves.org/90daychallenge
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STUDENT CORNER 
Brittney Cardente, 2016 Outstanding Future Professional 
 

When I first enrolled in the Physical Education 
Teacher Certification program at Keene State College 
(KSC) I would have never imagined being able to experi-
ence all that I been.  I have been very fortunate to be in-
volved with multiple opportunities throughout my col-
lege.  This past fall I was honored with being named KSC 
Outstand Future Professional (OFP) and at NAPHERD I 
was privileged to be selected as one of the Eastern Dis-
trict representatives. Because I was honored with these 
awards I was fortunate to be able to attend the SHAPE 
America National Convention/ Eastern District which 
was held in Boston in March 2017.   

As being a member of one of the Eastern District 
OFPôs, I was provided with a schedule of required events 
to attend. For example, we were involved with the 
SHAPE America Student Leadership Forum, SHAPE 
America College Bowl, SHAPE America All-Convention 
Evening, SHAPE America Eastern District Awards Cere-
mony, and finally a hand full of us attended the Major of 
the Year Ceremony.  This organization reminded me of 
when I first became part of the field hockey team at KSC, 
I was surrounded my strangers who eventually became 
lifelong friends.  During the conference, other individuals 
from Eastern District OFPôs and myself were given tasks 
from our leader, Betsey Caldwell. During this time, she 
encouraged us to be more outgoing and sociable forcing 
us to interact with various people through scavenger 
hunts.  I personally enjoyed the scavenger hunt activities 
because it allowed me to meet and interact with other 
professionals involved in the same or related field that I 
am interested in. This allowed me to extend my network 
for future endeavors.  For instance, I met Judith Rink, 
Eastern Representative members, State Representatives, 
numerous teachers, professors, and SHAPE members 
from all over America.  Two of the most interesting indi-
viduals I met was a man from Connecticut who referred 
to himself as ñSpaghettiò and a woman from Hawaii. 

Throughout the convention, there were endless 
sessions one could attend; it was quite overwhelming for 
a newbie yet fascinating all at once. Some of the sessions 
I participated in were Drums Alive, Mini- Volleyball: An 
Approach for Beginners, Dance TOYôs Greatest Hits 
Choreography Jam, and Fitness Fun for the Body and 
Brain.  My favorite session I participated in was the cho-
reography jam because it was a fun, quick, easy way to 
build confidence and competency to dance.  Often physi-
cal educators struggle with new innovating ways to incor-
porate dance and rhythm into their classroom but using 
this technique of combing ñhit songsò will encourage and 
motivate students.  There were also general sessions with 
keynote speakers, I attended two of the three.  The first 
half of the first general session I attended was sponsored 
by Fuel Up to Play 60 which featured two members of 
the New England Patriots players: Patrick Chung and 

Nate Ebner.  While the second half was sponsored by Ree-
boks/Boks (build our kidsô success) starring an Olympic 
Gymnast Aly Raisman joined by John Ratey & Dr. Peter 
Sanchioni.  The other general session I listened too was 
sponsored by New York Roach Runners featuring Dean 
Kriellaars.  Between both assemblies, the one thing that 
stood out to me was during the ñPhysical Literacy: The 
Gateway to Active Participationò was this quote: ñPhysical 
literacy is crucial to the acquisition, by every child, youth, 
and adult of essential life which is an indispensable means 
for participation in the world.ò  I believe this is very im-
portant because as physical educators we play an important 
factor in studentôs lives.   Physical literacy is extremely im-
portant because it increases physical activity which increases 
personal success.  One of the main parts in developing phys-
ical literacy is developing fundamental movements skills.  
As physical educators, we play a significant role in studentôs 
lives as we impact their personal developmental movement 
skills.  I also agree with Kriellars belief that part of our job 
is to bring back the value & significance of movement to 
children.   

Overall, the SHAPE America National Convention/ 
Eastern District was one of the most unique opportunities I 
was part of.  Representing not only Keene State College as 
well as the state of New Hampshire was a true honor.  I 
would also like to thank all my professors in the Human Per-
formance and Science Movement Department at Keene State 
College along with the NHAHPERD committee members 
who made this experience possible and unforgettable.   
 
Picture below is of Brittney Cardente and NHAHPERDôs 
Executive Director, Dianne L. Rappa before the Eastern 
District Awards Ceremony in Boston. During the event 
each OFP  submitted three quotes to be displayed with 
their picture upon receipt of their certificate. Follows were 
Brittneyôs submission. 
 
 
*I want my stu-
dents to remember 
me as a hard-
working profes-
sional role model.   
*I want them to 
view me as a per-
sonable and ap-
proachable men-
tor they feel com-
fortable with if 
they ever needed 
to talk.   
*Finally, I would 
like them to re-
member me as 
being a patient, 
energetic, active 
physical educa-
tion teacher.  
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Kevin Parsons, UNH, PE Undergraduate 

I have grown up in a world where change is the 

new ñnormalò. My generation has had a front row seat to 

the advancement of technology. My motto for this ñAs 

much as the world changes, we will always stay the same.ò 

I strongly advocate this message to peers, family, and my 

community members because at the end of every day, itôs 

not the TV show you watched, the amount of likes on In-

stagram you received, or the paycheck you that keeps you 

alive. Ultimately, it's our bodies that keep us moving. 

 
 I was honored to get the chance to spend the week 

with thousands of others who value this message at the 

SHAPE America convention. Attending the convention 

gave me the confidence and enthusiasm to keep pushing 

the movement 50 Million Strong! As a senior at the Uni-

versity of New Hampshire, I wondered how I could con-

tribute in my major to the Physical Education profession. 

After sharing my experiences and excitement on my expe-

riences with many of my computer scientist friends, engi-

neers, and business major peers, I discovered they wished 

for a career path such as mine that brings joy and a mes-

sage of healthy living. As much as I value learning in my 

classes on how to write lesson plans, teach throwing cues, 

manage a classroom, I believe that attending these confer-

ences and getting the chance to meet and relate to other 

professionals in our field is what's going to SHAPE the 

future of our schools. The sheer excitement I saw & felt 

from attending sessions, trying new games & equipment, & 

listening to inspiring keynote speakers is why I chose this 

path. I hope that every undergraduate or graduate student 

takes the initiative to attend his or her state & national con-

ference. I guarantee this will not only help your profession-

al future, but will also help current teachers improve their 

own work as you spread the word. For every undergraduate 

or graduate student worried about not finding a job, they 

should seriously consider attending a SHAPE America 

conference. You may not only run into a potential employ-

er, but it also shows that you care about what you do to a 

become better educator. Talk to as many people as you can, 

attend every session available, enter every raffle, and most 

important of all get up and move.  

SA Eastern District Honors NH Colleagues! 
Mary Ellen Alger, NHAHPERD Awards Chair  

Two of our finest colleagues from NH were honored at the 
recent SHAPE America Eastern District Awards Ceremo-
ny, held in Boston at the national convention.  
Rappa Receives Linda Woods Huber Recognition Award 
Dianne Rappa, our NHAHPERD Executive Director, was 
awarded the 2017 Linda Woods Huber Recognition Award. 
Dianne was presented with this distinguished honor ñin 
recognition for your dedicated friendship, service, and 
commitment to SHAPE America Eastern District. A heart-
felt thank-you for your collegiality.ò  In addition, she re-
ceived a special thank you for her fourteen years as the 
Eastern District Exhibits Manager.    
Curt Martin Receives the Outstanding Professional 
Leadership AwardðCurt, former NHAHPERD Presi-
dent & Past President for Eastern District, was honored 
with the Eastern District 2017 Outstanding Professional 
Leadership Award. Curt recently completed his tenure on 
the Executive Committee of Eastern District. For his long 
term commitment and service to SHAPE America Eastern 
District, Curt also received the Presidential Medallion.  

Here is the text of presentation remarks:  #ÕÒÔ -ÁÒÔÉÎ ÉÓ Á 
ÇÒÁÄÕÁÔÅ ÏÆ #ÏÒÔÌÁÎÄ 3ÔÁÔÅ #ÏÌÌÅÇÅ Ǫ ÔÁÕÇÈÔ ÉÎ (ÏÐËÉÎȤ
ÔÏÎȟ .( ÆÒÏÍ ρωχψ ÔÏ ςππωȢ (Å ÃÏÁÃÈÅÄ ÈÉÇÈ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÆÏÒ 
ςφ ÙÅÁÒÓ Ǫ ×ÁÓ ÁÌÓÏ ÔÈÅ !ÓÓÉÓÔÁÎÔ -ÅÎȭÓ ÁÎÄ 7ÏÍÅÎȭÓ 
"ÁÓËÅÔÂÁÌÌ #ÏÁÃÈ ÁÔ .( 4ÅÃÈÎÉÃÁÌ )ÎÓÔÉÔÕÔÅ ÆÏÒ ψ ÙÅÁÒÓȢ 
#ÕÒÔ ÄÅÍÏÎÓÔÒÁÔÅÄ ÈÉÓ ÌÅÁÄÅÒÓÈÉÐ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈÏÕÔ ÈÉÓ ÙÅÁÒÓ 
ÏÆ ÔÅÁÃÈÉÎÇ Ǫ ÃÏÁÃÈÉÎÇȢ (Å ×ÁÓ ÐÒÅÓÉÄÅÎÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ (ÏÐËÉÎȤ
ÔÏÎ 4ÅÁÃÈÅÒÓ !ÓÓÏÃÉÁÔÉÏÎ ÆÏÒ Á ÎÕÍÂÅÒ ÏÆ ÙÅÁÒÓ Ǫ ÁÌÓÏ 
ÓÅÒÖÅÄ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ ÎÅÇÏÔÉÁÔÉÏÎ ÔÅÁÍ ÆÏÒ ÏÖÅÒ ρυ ÙÅÁÒÓȢ )Î ÔÈÅ 
ÐÒÏÆÅÓÓÉÏÎȟ ÈÅ ÓÅÒÖÅÄ Ô×Ï ÔÅÒÍÓ ÁÓ 0ÒÅÓÉÄÅÎÔ ÏÆ 
.(!(0%2$ȟ ÁÓ ×ÅÌÌ ÁÓ ÓÅÒÖÉÎÇ ÁÓ ÔÈÅ ÓÔÁÔÅ ÒÅÐÒÅÓÅÎÔÁȤ
ÔÉÖÅ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ %ÁÓÔÅÒÎ $ÉÓÔÒÉÃÔ #ÏÕÎÃÉÌ ÆÏÒ 3ÅÒÖÉÃÅÓȢ &ÒÏÍ 
ÔÈÅÒÅ ÈÅ ÓÅÒÖÅÄ σ ÔÅÒÍÓ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ %ÁÓÔÅÒÎ $ÉÓÔÒÉÃÔ %ØÅÃÕȤ
ÔÉÖÅ "ÏÁÒÄ ÁÓ Á 60 ÆÏÒ ÒÅÃÒÅÁÔÉÏÎ Ǫ Ô×ÉÃÅ ÁÓ 60 ÏÆ 0%Ȣ !Ô 
ÔÈÅ ÐÒÅÓÅÎÔ ÔÉÍÅȟ ÈÅ ÉÓ ÃÏÍÐÌÅÔÉÎÇ ÈÉÓ ÔÅÒÍ ÁÓ 3(!0% 
!ÍÅÒÉÃÁ %ÁÓÔÅÒÎ $ÉÓÔÒÉÃÔȭÓ 0ÁÓÔ 0ÒÅÓÉÄÅÎÔȢ 4ÈÒÏÕÇÈÏÕÔ 
ÔÈÉÓ ÔÉÍÅ #ÕÒÔ ÈÁÓ ÌÅÄ ÉÎ Á ÃÁÌÍ ÁÎÄ ÒÅÓÐÅÃÔÆÕÌ ÍÁÎÎÅÒȟ 
ÈÅ ÈÁÓ ÎÅÖÅÒ ×ÁÎÔÅÄ ÔÈÅ ÓÐÏÔÌÉÇÈÔ ÏÎ ÈÉÍȢ #ÕÒÔ ÏÎÌÙ 
×ÁÎÔÅÄ ÔÏ ÔÒÙ Ǫ ÍÁËÅ ÏÕÒ ÏÒÇÁÎÉÚÁÔÉÏÎ ÓÔÒÏÎÇÅÒȢ (Å ÈÁÓ 
ÂÅÅÎ ÄÅÓÃÒÉÂÅÄ ÁÓ 
ȰÂÅÙÏÎÄ ÃÏÍÐÅÔÅÎÔ 
Ǫ ÔÈÏÕÇÈÔÆÕÌ ÉÎ ÁÌÌ 
ÈÅ ÄÏÅÓȢȱ Congratu-
lations Dianne and 
Curt ï we applaud 
your long term com-
mitment and service 
to SHAPE America 
Eastern District & for 
representing NH with 
the highest degree of 
professionalism!  
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HEALTH EDUCATION NEWS 
 

Whatôs ñHealthò-ening New Hampshire? 
Laura Short, VP Health, laura.short2@gmail.com 

 
Since our last Newsletter, a lot has been happening in the 
world of Health in the 603. Two events that stick out are 
the launch of the Speak Up NH campaign and the Youth 
Summit on Opioid Awareness. 
The Speak Up NH campaign was launched by the Part-
nership for Drug Free NH on February 8, 2017. The in-
tention of this campaign is to understand the stigma of 
addiction, reduce stigma, talk about addiction and over-
come the stigma. If you go to drugfreenh.org, hover over 
ñGet Information,ò the last option is a link to this cam-
paign. There are a lot of resources including a social me-
dia toolkit, talking points to the importance of this cam-
paign, as well as contact information for somebody who 
may be struggling with addiction.  
Thousands of New Hampshire middle and high school 
students gathered in Manchester on March 7th 2017 for 
the stateôs first-ever Youth Summit on Opioid Awareness. 
This event was hosted by the Mark Wahlberg Youth 
Foundation and included Patriots player Patrick Chung 
and U.S. Attorney General Jeff Sessions, amongst many 
other guests. The feedback I have heard is that the event 
itself was more like a concert in an attempt to keep the 
students engaged, and may not have had the somber emo-
tions that would be expected. Throughout, they were en-
couraged to share photos on social media with the hashtag 
#DrugFreeIsUpToMe. However, there was also a moment 
in which mothers who had lost their children came to the 
stage holding their childôs picture. Quite the turnaround 
from the dancing, performances, and ñcelebritiesò that 
they had hosted before. At the end of the day, it is im-
portant that there are discussions happening with students 
surrounding this area, as New Hampshire has the third 
highest rate of morbidity from opioid overdoses. Perhaps 
we can have these classroom setting conversations, and 
continue to encourage students that #DrugFreeIsUpToMe. 
 
If you have any questions about these initiatives, please 
do not hesitate to contact me at laura.short2@gmail.com 
Stay Healthy NHAHPERD! 

 

Shannon Szepan, Past VP Health,  
sszepan@litchfieldsd.org 
 
Happy New Year Everyone!  Wow, one half of another 
school year is completed, letôs keep pushing to make it 
a successful second half of the year in all aspects of our 
teaching.  For some, we are meeting new students, start-
ing new classes, and maybe trying to seek more profes-
sional development opportunities to help build our con-
tent knowledge!  One thing that I am striving to do is to 
immerse myself in learning more about concussions and 
the impact on particularly students in the classroom set-
ting.  Yes, that is right, concussions, that traumatic 
blow, jolt, or bump to the head that causes the brain to 
move rapidly back and forth within the skull (What Is a 
Concussions, cdc.gov).  
As many of us know these concussions, can have an 
impact on a studentôs overall academic performance and 
need time to heal.  I know that every time, I receive a 
note saying that one of my students suffered a concus-
sion, I have that immediate thought of what can I do as 
a teacher to understand the symptoms for that student 
and how can I modify my plans accordingly to help the 
student heal!  Thatôs right, just like any other injury, the 
brain needs time to heal!  I would like to give you some 
additional resources that you can go to obtain more in-
formation on concussions and the impact on a student.   
Here goes: 

мΦ ¢ŀƭƪ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƴǳǊǎŜ όǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ŀ ǿŜŀƭǘƘ ƻŦ 
ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴύ 

нΦ /ƘŜŎƪ ƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŎŘŎΦƎƻǾ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ƻƴ ŎƻƴŎǳǎǎƛƻƴǎ 
όƘǧǇǎΥκκǿǿǿΦŎŘŎΦƎƻǾκƘŜŀŘǎǳǇκōŀǎƛŎǎκ
ŎƻƴŎǳǎǎƛƻƴψǿƘŀǝǎΦƘǘƳƭύΦ   ¢ƘŜ ŎŘŎΦƎƻǾ Ƙŀǎ ǘƘŜ 
ƘŜŀŘǎ ǳǇ ŎƻƴŎǳǎǎƛƻƴ ŎƻǳǊǎŜ όǘƘƛƴƪ ǇǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴŀƭ 
ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅύ 

оΦ IŜŀŘǎ ǳǇ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ŦƻǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎ όƘǧǇǎΥκκ
ǿǿǿΦŎŘŎΦƎƻǾκƘŜŀŘǎǳǇκǎŎƘƻƻƭǎκύ  

пΦ /ƻƴŎǳǎǎƛƻƴ wŜǎƻǳǊŎŜǎ ŦƻǊ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ 9ŘǳŎŀπ
ǘƻǊǎ όƘǧǇΥκκǿǿǿΦŎƻƴŎǳǎǎƛƻƴǘǊŜŀǘƳŜƴǘΦŎƻƳκ
ŦƻǊǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΦƘǘƳƭύΦ  

 
Remember with concussions, symptoms can vary per-
son to person!  Please take some time and immerse 
yourself on this topic! You might even help another 
colleagues learn different steps or considerations on 
how to help a student suffering from a concussion.   
Until next time, stay safe! 
 
MLA Citation just in case J 
"What Is a Concussion?" Centers for Disease Con-
trol and Prevention. Centers for Disease Control 
and Prevention, 16 Feb. 2015. Web. 11 Jan. 2017. 



 

NHAHPERD NEWS   7 APRIL 2017  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Call for Nominations 
VP Elects & President Elect 

 
 Are there any Health, PE, Recreation, 
Dance professionals out there who would like to 
serve on the board as a Vice President Elect? Or 
as a candidate for President Elect? If so, please 
contact: Mary Ellen Alger, mealger@nec.edu. 
The NHAHPERD Executive Board is very re-
warding professionally and personally. You are 
able to meet and work with like-minded people, 
share and are giving back to your profession.  

State Advisory Committee Update 
by: Piper Cronin pcronin@sau50.org 

 

 On March 17th, St Patrickôs Day, the State Advi-
sory Committee members met at the conference for our 
annual meeting. Curt Martin, the Past President of Eastern 
District SHAPE America, gave us an Eastern District up-
date. There is a lot going on and I want to touch on some 
of issues. We are looking for case studies. Do you know 
of a Health or PE class that is doing great things? How 
about physical activity in your town or district? If you do, 
please contact me, or any member of the NHAHPERD 
board so that we may contact SHAPE America to contact 
the individual or school. If you are unfamiliar with the 
program you can go to this site to read about other case 
studies: http://50million.shapeamerica.org/case-studies/.  
 Eastern District is also looking for people to fill 
committees: nominations committee, awards, joint pro-
jects, professional development, advocacy, lecture, etc.  
Each of these may have sub committees. Right now the 
District Leader Committee (DLC) members are doing 
some of the work of the sub committees so we need some 
enthusiastic go-getters that are looking to give back to 
their professional affiliation to step up. Will that be YOU? 
This is not an enormous amount of extra work ï really! 
You meet once a year. You are the go-between for your 
state and Eastern District acting as an advisor, if you will. 
Most of the positions are for a two-year term but you can 
continue on if you would like to. 
 The Eastern District Implementation Plan Review 
was discussed. These are the goals that the Eastern Dis-
trict has for each of the states. It involves Value (Enhance 
visibility of  50 Million Strong to health and physical edu-

cators, stakeholders and the publicύΣ Reach (Increase 

SHAPE America membershipύ, Impact (Influence local, 
state and national policy that supports effective HPE pro-
grams) , and Revenue (Develop and deliver high-quality 
professional development opportunities that support 
health and physical education professionalsô contributions 
to the achievement of 50 MS.) We would love any input 
you may have about any part of the Implementation Plan.   

 Sarah Flaherty, VP Elect Health, sflaherty@windhamsd.org 
 

As a PE teacher, I hear loads of things that the girls say in 
our locker room. One of the biggest things I used to hear 
was what the girls said to the full length mirror right next to 
my office door; & it wasnôt great. ñEwò unfortunately was 
the most used phrase in our locker room. One of the guid-
ance counselors & I paired up and did a one day session 
with the girls to get them thinking about self esteem & how 
it relates to them as girls during their middle school years. 
We used The Dove Self Esteem project as our backbone 
(http://selfesteem.dove.us/). Watching the videos as a group 
helped us bring up questions to the girls, & brought some 
thought provoking answers. One of the videos we watched 
was the ñDove Real Beauty Sketches: You Are More Beau-
tiful Than You Thinkò. We asked the girls afterward why 
they thought it was so hard to compliment themselves, & 
one 6th grader replied with, ñIf I compliment myself people 
might think I'm an egomaniacò. We then had a really good 
conversation about different ways to show your self-
confidence throughout different parts of the day. Health 
teachers looking for suggestions on how to spark conversa-
tion of self-esteem should take a look at the The Dove Self 
Esteem Project for more resources. Depending on how 
much time you can spend on this unit, their website pro-
vides a plan for a single session as well as 5 sessions. 

http://selfesteem.dove.us/



